
 

VILLAGE OF SUGAR GROVE 
BOARD REPORT 

TO: VILLAGE PRESIDENT & BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
FROM: BRAD MERKEL, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
SUBJECT: DISCUSSION: HONORARY STREET SIGN PROGRAM 
AGENDA: JULY 18, 2023 REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
DATE: JULY 6, 2023 
 

ISSUE 
Should the Village Board establish an Honorary Street Sign Ordinance. 
  
DISCUSSION 
President Konen requested that staff investigate creating an Honorary Street 
Sign Program. Staff reviewed several other communities that have similar 
programs and would like to mirror the City of Elgin’s Program.  Village Attorney 
Laura Julien reviewed the Elgin Program and offered suggestions. Staff would 
like feedback on the following from the Village Board: 

 
1. How long will the signs be displayed (Elgin displays for 20 years)? 
2. Total cap on signs per year/overall (Staff recommends 6 a year)?  
3. Does the person have to be deceased? 
4. Should the Village cover the cost of the sign? 

 
I have attached a copy of the City of Elgin’s Program and Application for review 
and discussion.  

 
COST 
The estimated cost of the project is based on how many signs we complete in a 
year; however, the typical sign cost would be approximately $150. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
The Village Board Discuss the Honorary Street Sign Program. 
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